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3rd December 2021
Dear Parents,
In their recent P.S.H.E. lessons Class 1 have been thinking about Fire Safety, which was a natural follow on from learning about ‘The Great Fire of London’ in History. Throughout the term they have been learning about the types of incidents the fire service responds to and how we can help to prevent these incidents by being safe and responsible members of our community. Class 1 have thought about who can help us, in school, at home and in the wider community. They have learnt about what to do when making a 999 call and when to use this number by roleplaying a range of scenarios. They thought about why making a hoax call to the emergency services is such a bad idea. When considering other situations when the emergency services might be called, for example petty arson, the children went on a ‘virtual trip’ to a fire station! They learnt about what to do upon discovering a fire; they practised our fire drill at school and learnt to Stop, Drop and Roll!  

Keeping with the theme of keeping ourselves safe, the Class 1 children have also been learning about safety on the roads and E-Safety in their Computing lessons. In computing Class 1 have been learning how to create a safe password for their ‘Bug Club’ accounts and the importance of not sharing their passwords with anyone. They have been discussing different uses of technology within their homes and the importance of communicating kindly with friends online, as we well offline and the importance of not speaking to strangers online. The children created their own posters to teach Class 2 about their learning on E-Safety, which will be displayed in the lunch room for all the children to see. Next week, Class 1 will be continuing to think about staying safe online, by learning rules for being online and finding out about helpful organisations that we can make use of.

As part of our Children in Need celebrations Class 1 enjoyed thinking about protecting their Mental Health, and keeping their minds safe by practising a variety of mindfulness activities designed to improve their levels of emotional control, optimism and empathy. These included colouring, breathing techniques, self-awareness and meditation. 

In Music lessons, Class 1 have learnt to sing ‘London´s Burning’, thinking about the beat and tempo used. They discussed what the lyrics in the song mean and made links to previous learning, for example on our ‘Ready, Steady, Write’ days, to how there are lots of rhymes that are based on historical events and that they often pass on a moral message and events to be remembered. Did you know that the rhyme Ring a-Ring O’Roses also dates from the same time? Many people believe the rhyme to be about the Plague and that these two songs are closely linked, as the ‘Great Fire’ had the effect of almost completely wiping out the Plague! The children enjoyed going into the playground to perform the songs using actions, before splitting into groups to sing ‘London’s Burning’ as a round. Next, it was time for Class 1 to listen to ‘Fire Song’ by Manuel de Falla. Having listened carefully, the children were asked to tell the story with their bodies, when they heard high sounds they had to stand up and then for low sounds they needed to sit down. They thought about the instruments that they could hear in the music, which ones reminded them of fire and why. Using tuned and un-tuned instruments they created their own ‘Fire’ compositions, focussing on appropriate dynamics. 

To honour Remembrance Day, children in Class 1 listened to ‘Where The Poppies Now Grow’ by Hilary Robinson, a beautifully illustrated narrative poem about two boys growing up and fighting in The Great War. In response, the children produced some beautiful poppy artwork for display and 
wrote poems to take to Church.  
In Science Class 1 have loved exploring a range of autumnal activities; they have now begun to notice the seasonal changes occurring as we go into Winter. They were thrilled to go on lots of sparkly adventures as we investigated events including Fireworks / Guy Fawkes Night and exploring the Hindu festival of Diwali. The children have been learning about different habitats within the United Kingdom and exploring microhabitats within Farway; linking this to their literacy learning.

In Literacy Class 1 have been exploring Aesop’s Fables, in particular the story of ‘The Town Mouse and The Country Mouse’, by Suzanna Davidson. The children have enjoyed learning about the differences between the life of the country mouse and the town mouse, linking it to their Topic: ‘Bright Lights and Big Cities’. We have explored the beautiful use of expanded noun phrases, throughout the text to create imagery for the reader and started to create some of our own descriptive sentences. Next week, the children will be starting to plan and write their own story about two unlikely friends, using their chosen characters and applying their science learning of different habitats.

Class 2 embody good friendship and have enjoyed sharing stories from the bible of different friendship pairs and what they can learn from them.
In English, Class 2 are completing their non-fiction writing about the planets and moons in our solar system. They learnt a new way of planning for a non-chronological report, using bubbles instead of boxes, and have selected some very unexpected narrator’s including the Sun, Titan’s planet Saturn and a spoon. Always thinking about adding detail to their sentences, they have experimented with finding and using parenthesis. Year 3 now use brackets in their sentences but Y5/6 are investigating when to use dashes or commas instead. After researching many key players in The Space Race of the 1960’s, as well as other influential scientists in the past, they are now learning about writing engaging biographies. This is through a book called ‘Counting on Katherine: How Katherine Johnson saved Apollo 13’  by Helaine Becker.

Everyone in Class 2 is focusing on improving their quick recall of multiplication and division facts in maths at the moment. This is an essential key skill that will help them when solving multi-step problems and larger calculations. Regular use of Times Table Rockstars, to embed those facts and improve recall, should be part of Home Learning, alongside verbal and physical practice. In class 2, the children have used equipment such as Numicon and Multi-link to build each set of multiples, comparing and discussing patterns. Using vocabulary such as factor, product and multiple, Year 5 and 6 have also learnt about prime, squared and cubed numbers, focusing on explaining their investigations and findings.

Every Wednesday, the children have been going swimming at Sidmouth Pool. The progress with their confidence in the water has been inspirational to watch. Some are focusing on floating, some on maintaining a streamlined body, some on developing effective strokes and stamina while swimming. A big well done to everyone, especially those who had not swam since before the pandemic and were very nervous.

Continuing the P.E. theme, the Class 2 children attended an Athletics event with their peers from across our Federation. In two teams of six, they took part in field and track events in the leisure centre hall. A favourite moment for many was using the slopes at the ends of the hall to turn when running multiple lengths/laps. They threw a weighted ball as far as they could and completed a jumping challenge, as well as Long Jump and Triple Long Jump. There were wins and losses but Mrs Marsh was proud of their perseverance and willingness to step up and cover for their classmates.  Particular mentions for Tom, Elodie, Betsy and Noah for their extra races.

The children in Years 5 and 6 have also been attending a series of workshops, led by a visitor from the mental health charity Heads Up, to train them to be Mental Health Ambassadors in the school. They will then work alongside the Ethos Team to promote mental health and wellbeing in our school
The Class 2 children will be creating their light up rockets next week, incorporating their circuits from science into their D.T. project. Please send in more recycling on Monday so they have extra to add modifications to their designs. Mrs Marsh will recycle anything left over at the end of term.
As part of our Christmas celebrations, the children have worked together to create a ‘Guiding Star’, to enter the Exeter Cathedral’s Christmas Competition. The children practised their binding techniques, to secure sticks together, to form the shape of a star. The children decorated their stars with glitter and colourful ribbon, and hung their smaller stars from the larger guiding star. The star is now on display at the Exeter Cathedral, until 3rd January for all to see, so please do go and see your children’s work of art.

Thank you for all your continued support.

God bless and have a lovely weekend.                  
Best wishes from Katie Gray and the staff at Farway CE School
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Orchard Aims
Class 1:
 Adriana: for showing great courage and resilience.

Oliver Z: for persevering even when he find things difficult.

Isabela: for improvement and enthusiasm in all that she does!

Oliver: for consistently showing enthusiasm and dedication towards his learning.

Class 2: 
Lucas: for making links with previous learning in History and all-round excellent effort every day.

Ella: for showing perseverance when learning about long multiplication, working hard to make links between the grid method and the formal column method.
Elodie: for focusing on good choices when she feels frustrated and succeeding. Well done!
Lily: for thoughtful contributions to class discussions in R.E. and Collective Worship.
Noah: for settling so beautifully in Class 2 and demonstrating our Orchard Aims.

Question of the month: 
Class 1:  What makes us human? 
Questions to extend your thinking: What is one thing that all people have in common?, Can you think of anything beyond our bodies?, What can you do that an animal can’t? 

Class 2: Are you, your body or your mind?
Key Dates - Autumn Term 2021
6th December: Class 2 Science Lesson at Honiton Community College. 
8th December: Key Stage 2 Swimming lesson – pm.

10th December: Flu vaccinations. PTFA Wreath making (pm) and Christmas Jumper Day.
13th December:  Coordination event for some of Class 2 at HCC.

15th December: Forest School & Christmas Meal (orders by Friday 10th December please). 
15th December: Christmas Assembly in Playground for Parents- 3pm.   

Last day of term: Friday 17th December 2021.
Christmas holiday: Monday 20th December 2021 to Monday 3rd January 2022.
Non-Pupil Day January 4th 2022.

Children Back to School: January 5th 2022.

Important notices
Covid- 19

As you are aware, Covid-19 is once again a quickly evolving situation. At school, we have our windows open to maintain ventilation so please make sure the children are well wrapped up with extra warm layers underneath and a warm coat, which is essential now that it is winter. Hats and Gloves are also necessary on cold days, but please make sure these are named.  
Please can you also make sure that you keep 2 metres apart at drop off and collection time. This is important for all our safety to reduce the spread of Covid-19. Adults and teenagers should wear masks outside the school gate. 

Thank you for your help with this. 
Parking 

Please be considerate parking at drop off and pick up. Our neighbours need access to their driveways and gateways at all times. Please also consider that this is a rural area and access is often needed for large vehicles including tractors which need a wide turning circle. Thank you.
End of Term Events 

We had planned to hold a Nativity and Carol Service in the Church at the end of term. However, considering the current Covid-19 situation we think that it is best for us to be safe so that we can all enjoy a healthy Christmas. As an alternative, we have planned an end of term assembly where we will sing carols in the playground and share some special readings. Please do come along on Wednesday 15th December at 3pm. The event will be outdoors and socially distanced, so please bring a warm coat. 

Together with the P.T.F.A the children will once again also be making Christmas Wreaths which will be available to buy on Friday 10th December. More details will follow soon. Thank you 

National Jumper Day 

We are also taking part in National Christmas Jumper Day, to raise money towards our Global Neighbours project. Children are warmly welcome to wear their Christmas Jumpers for the sessions between the 6th and 10th of December. Please bring in a donation. 
Headlice

There has been a recent case of Head Lice in school. Please can you check your child’s hair each day after school? Regular detection combing - for example, on a weekly basis, is the best way to find new lice quickly. May we please suggest that if your child has long hair it is tied back in school so it may help prevent the spread of head lice. Thank you for your help. 
Swimming 
Please can all Class 2 children bring in shorts and a t-shirt or some cotton pyjamas for our final swimming lesson on Wednesday 8th December, which will be on water safety? Thank you.   

Child Absence 
If your child is unwell please telephone the school before 9am to let us know that they will not be attending. This is a legal requirement. As a school we legally have to account for pupil absences, to do this we need written confirmation of any absence. We routinely send home absence forms when children are away from school. If these forms are not returned your child’s absence will be marked as unauthorised. Spare forms are always available from the school office. We appreciate your help with this.
	Wellbeing

There has been much press in recent months about children’s mental health. As part of our drive to support this we are going to include something each month in the newsletter about Health and Wellbeing. We hope you find this section useful. If you have any topics you would like us to find some helpful tips about, please let us know.

Looking after a child or young person's mental health

There are times when we all feel the strain. As parents and carers, there are ways we can support children and young people to give them the best chance to stay mentally healthy. Visit the NHS website to see ways of supporting your child. https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/supporting-others/childrens-mental-health/



Collective Worship Activity                                                    
This term we will be focussing in school on the value of Friendship. We hope your family will find these ideas helpful as you explore the value and have fun together. If the children bring back something that you have done at home linked to the Collective Worship activity, or can talk about a discussion they’ve had at home linked to it, then Mrs Gray will award them with a new special sticker. 
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Through the roof

Jesus reached a town called Capernaum and made his way to a house near the
town gate. The crowd had gathered quickly and now even more people were
pushing and squeezing into the small house, wanting to see him, hear him
and touch him.

The excitement was infectious and four fiends who lived in a street nearby
500 heard the news. They met together and decided that they absolutely had
to take their flend Joshua to Jesus. Joshua was paralysed and couldn't walk.
They'd heard that Jesus performed miracles and could heal the sick. This was.

a chance they couldn't miss.
Wasting no time they carried their frlend on his bed mat to the house, but
jostling crowds blocked the doorway. They couldn't give up now. Their friend
‘must meet Jesus. There was only one way. They carried him on to the fat roof
of the house and carefully removed part of the roofto make a large hole.

Knotting ropes to the comers of the bed mat they gently lowered Joshua down
rightin front of Jesus. Imagine the surprise of allthe people looking on. But
Jesus smiled kindly atJoshua. “Take up your bed, and walk” he said. Slowly,
falteringly and hardly daring to believe it was happening, Joshua stood and
took a step forward. He could walk. He could actually walk! Thanks to Jesus and
his friends, Joshua's life was changed forever!
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